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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #507 – WEST WING – MONDAY, MAY 20, 2019, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Construction Tour
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President at 7:00 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Excused

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Excused

	Edward Whritner
	Treasurer
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	Dean of Students/Athletic Director

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Heather McKie
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Tigo Cruz
	Anne Benson

	
	Monty Guiles
	Anna Mathews

	
	Arlo Robb
	Kristina Linders

	
	Scott Linders
	Emily Hutcheson-Brown

	
	Adyan Farrar
	Brady Archer

	
	Josh Dalley
	Josh Gardner

	
	Teagan Archer
	Ivy Dalley

	
	Caden Showalter
	Connor Showalter

	
	Monica Ramirez
	Amanda Zufelt

	
	Andrew Saletta
	Misti Montano

	
	Jennifer Sanderson
	Breccen Morelli

	
	Grace Kennedy
	April Englehart

	
	Doris McKinley
	Anthony Medina

	
	Braxton Dennison
	Madeline Ritter

	
	Riley Canon
	


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the meeting agenda with the addition of the State Track Presentation
Mr. Whritner seconds.

AYE:  Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 3-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the minutes from the April 29, 2019 Regular Meeting
Mr. Whritner seconds.

AYE:  Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 3-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
Three students from Mrs. Dalley’s 6th grade class shared their original poems. The lesson was centered around this question: “Can you learn about history through poetry?” Mrs. Dalley’s students researched poetry, historical events and poems written about the event. Then the students picked a historical event and wrote their own poem about the event. 
Mr. Dalley presented projects that students created to demonstrate electricity and magnetism. 
Ms. Epps congratulated the Preschool Staff for increasing their rating from a two to a four.

Ms. Zufelt and Ms. Ramirez shared how they teach the 2nd graders about economics. They start with vocabulary and researching businesses in Durango. The students visited a book shop, train station, restaurant, bank and a chocolate shop in Durango, Then the students create their own business plan using the information they learned from the field trip. 
Mr. Showalter discussed the successful 2019 State Track Meet. Athletes from the Boy’s team presented their runner-up trophy.  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – Scott Linders addressed action item 11G. He feels that the recommendation is personally motivated versus professionally justified. 
Braxton Dennison, Madeline Ritter and Riley Cannon spoke on behalf of Mrs. Linders,  
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

A. Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson expressed his gratitude for the lead teachers hard work this year. He reminded everyone that the graduation ceremony is Friday at 6 pm. He would like to move the next board meeting to the 10th of June so that Brad Miller can attend the meeting. 
1) Lead Teacher’s Report – Mr. Saletta spoke about the highlights of his year including; marching in the Parade of Lights, Fort Lewis honor band, students using new software to compose music and the amazing talent show. Ms. Wolcott and Kylie Guiles had a wonderful experience at the international science fair. Ms. Wolcott would like to start a Science Club for high school students interested in creating a science fair project. The National Art Honor Society visited the Rocky Mountain College of Art and Design and the Denver Art Museum. They will be participating the Grand Summer Nights this summer. Ms. Hansen’s 3rd – 5th grade art classes toured the Mancos Common Press and each student made their own print. 
2) Mrs. Dalley shared a message from Mrs. Linders regarding the Sand Dunes field trip. The seventh grade students attended a three day/two night field trip to The Great Sand Dunes National Park and Preserve in Mosca, Colorado with Kristina Linders and Alana Bond. Students were exposed to authentic field based learning where they made observations and applied scientific and mathematical skills to make inferences about the ecology of the park. Mrs. Dalley reported on middle school MAPs data.
B. Owner’s Rep Report – No report this month.
C. PreK-5 Principal Report – Summer school will be held in the preschool. Packing up the elementary is going well. Montezuma School to Farm installed a garden at the preschool.  Ms. Epps is excited about the great rating of 4 for the preschool. 
D. Dean of Students/Athletic Director Report – The fire drills up to date. The football field should be ready to go on the 1st of August. Teams are fundraising for summer camps. Youth basketball camp will be in the PC on the 27th through the 29th. 
E. Accountability Committee Report – There was a short meeting regarding the budget and the next meeting is on Wednesday.
F. BOCES – BOCES past their budget and they are using up their reserves. 
G. Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Ms. Miller has been busy wrapping up the end of the fiscal year. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Whritner seconds.

AYE:  Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 3-0.
DISCUSSION ITEMS – The highlights of preliminary budget are increasing salary schedules, adding a custodian, meeting most of the end of year requests for one-time items, additional chrome books, and couple of laptops. We will not add the music/art teacher this year but perhaps next year. Mr. Hanson feels good about the budget. He would like to deficit spend to hire the PBL coordinator. The carryover is about $70, 000 which would be more if we had not bought the property on Grand Ave.  The PBL 101 course and stipends will come out of this year budget.  The June budget will be balanced with the exception of the PBL Coordinator position and the stipends. We will pay for a portion of the bus out of the 2020 budget and a portion out of 2021. Mr. Hunter advocates for preschool staff getting compensation for their degrees. Mr. Mitchell and Mr. Hunter agree to deficit spending for the PBL Coordinator position. This is the last year for the mill levy. 
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to consent to Action Item: A-G
Mr. Whritner seconds.
AYE: Mr. Hunter, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Whritner. NO: None. Motion carried 3-0.
Discussion – Mr. Mitchell is concerned with how discipline will be covered since Mr. Showalter will be in a new position. The building principals will handle discipline with help from Mr. Showalter to ensure consistency.
ACTION ITEMS
A. Act on motion to appoint Ed Whritner for the purpose of employee 19/20 contract signing.
Approved by consent
B. Act on recommendation to approve Heath Showalter as Director of Operations for the 19/20 and 20/21 school years
Approved by consent

C. Act on recommendation to add one year to Cathy Epps contract for the 20/21 school year
Approved by consent

D. Act on recommendation to approve coaching staff
Approved by consent

E. Act on recommendation to approve preliminary 2020 fiscal budget
Approved by consent

F. Act on recommendation to approve FY20 salary schedules
Approved by consent

G. Act on recommendation for the non-renewal of a probationary teacher contract.
Approved by consent
CORRESPONDENCE
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:14 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
